St Nicolas Bells 2016-17
Service ringing and practices have been well attended over the year and the bells were rung for the bun throwing on the 11th June.  We manage to ring Bill’s London most Sundays, as well as a variety of methods to suit our many learners, thank you Sarah for the smooth running of the practices and Sunday service ringing.  Our efforts are greatly appreciated by the congregation. 
 The bell frame was grit blasted and painted in August.  A working party removed the sliders and pulley blocks to allow the painters access to the frame. It was discovered the hard way that it was not possible to remove the wheels!  Whites brought forward the annual service visit to check that everything had been replaced correctly.  The wooden bosses in the ceiling of the ringing chamber had become worn and were damaging the ropes, so these were replaced with aluminium ones in January.  The old clock chamber has been cleared of a lot of rubbish to make way for spare ropes presently stored in the gallery above the ringing chamber, thank you Reg for your hard work.  There will now be space to store less frequently used items such as Christmas decorations in the gallery.

Hugh Bishop

